


effects outweigh its benefits, particularly when alternative sites with lesser environmental 
impacts may exist. 
  
Concerns Regarding Project History and Council’s Prior Position 
When this project, previously known as Project Central Wind, was last considered, 
Councillors stipulated that construction must proceed, or no further extensions would be 
granted. The project’s prolonged uncertainty and land banking have imposed an 
unreasonable burden on the Moawhango and northern Rangitikei communities, restricting 
land use and fostering ongoing anxiety. This history of delay and indecision undermines the 
ethic of stewardship (Section 7(aa)) and the efficient use of resources (Section 7(b)), further 
justifying an appeal to reassess the consent’s validity. 
  
Inaccuracies in the Ordinary Council Meeting Agenda 
We note with concern that the Ordinary Council Meeting Agenda (pages 45–52) contains 
several inaccuracies, casting doubt on the document’s overall reliability. These errors risk 
misinforming decision-making processes and undermine the Council’s duty to ensure 
transparent and accurate governance. We urge the Council to address these discrepancies 
and ensure all information presented to Councillors is verified before deciding on this critical 
matter.   
  
Community and Environmental Impacts 
The Huri Waka Wind Farm threatens significant harm to the Hihitahi Plateau’s ecological 
integrity, a significant habitat within the Moawhango Ecological District. It also jeopardizes 
the cultural and historic values cherished by the community, particularly for Māori, whose 
connections to the land are protected under Section 6(e). The project’s industrial scale will 
introduce unacceptable amenity discordance for Moawhango and northern Rangitikei 
residents, degrading their quality of life and the environment (Section 7(f)). These impacts 
are particularly concerning given the Council’s obligation under the Local Government Act 
2002 to promote the social, economic, environmental, and cultural well-being of 
communities. 
  
Request for Action 
Given the project’s non-compliance with the RMA, its history of uncertainty, and the 
agenda’s inaccuracies, we respectfully request that the Council: 
1.  Lodge an appeal against the decision to grant consent for the Huri Waka Wind Farm with 
the EPA, as provided under the RMA, to ensure a thorough review of its environmental, 
cultural, and amenity impacts. 
2.  Refer the matter to a full Council meeting for open discussion and decision-making, 
ensuring transparency and representation of community interests.  We must insist that the 
councillors do not delegate their authority to the staff, as its essential that councillors 
advocate and represent their community. 
3.  Reassess the project’s alignment with the RMA’s principles, the Rangitikei District Plan, 
and the long-term interests of the district, particularly the preservation of the Hihitahi 
Plateau as a national treasure. 
4. Engage with the Moawhango community to better understand the enormous impact this 
proposed project will have on the people of Moawhango, Taihape and the northern 
Rangitikei. 




